Wickham Bishops
11th April was a memorable day for the village of Wickham Bishops as HRH The Princess Royal, Patron of English Rural Housing Association, joined residents, parish councillors, civic dignitaries and other guests to perform the official opening of Mackmurdo Place, an innovative new housing development for local people.
The Wickham Bishops scheme, developed by English Rural, one of the leading providers of affordable rural housing across the country, was initiated by the Parish Council with support from RCCE and the backing of Maldon District Council. It takes its name from Arthur Heygate Mackmurdo, well known as an architect and writer in the early part of the 20th century, who lived locally and who in 1929 founded RCCE.
RCCE’s Rural Housing Enabler service supported the parish council by facilitating a local housing needs survey to identify the specific need of the community. This is a high cost rural area with predominantly large high value houses, which does not cater for those needing to downsize or that require affordable housing. Those with a need for smaller, less expensive properties were faced with the prospect of having to move out of the parish, away from support networks, to be adequately housed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]With the support of a local landowner, a particularly ambitious ‘Village Homes – Something for Everyone’ model was developed. This provides 12 attractive new affordable homes for local people with flats and bungalows available both for rent and affordable home ownership. In turn these are part of a larger development which also includes 15 market homes, first marketed at local households. 
A feature of the scheme is that it has been delivered without any public subsidy and the affordable homes have been made available at lower then market rent with planning restrictions to ensure that local people with a connection to Wickham Bishops have priority to live in them. To achieve this, English Rural marketed the two Discount Local Sale (DLS) bungalows and two shared ownership properties themselves locally using posters, the local paper, parish magazine and also the village website. The two shared ownership properties were also included on the Help to Buy website. A Register of Interest was established where local applicants were invited to register their details and be kept up to date with the progress of the scheme.  Those seeking rented homes were also advised to register on the Maldon District Council’s Housing Register. Just before the scheme started onsite, English Rural held a ‘launch event’ at the village hall.  The final plans were displayed and local people were invited again to register with us for the shared ownership and DLS properties.  Again those interested in rented homes were encouraged to also apply to Maldon’s Housing Register. All the homes on English Rural’s site at Wickham Bishops have gone to people with a local connection. 


